The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructs to
organize an inspection on a possible violation of the rights of a retiree
from Moscow

The media posted information about possible fraudulent activities against a 76-year-old Muscovite.
It was reported that unknown people who introduced themselves as Law Enforcement Officers came
to the victim and reported the need to sell the apartment urgently but at a price half the market one.
After that, the retiree was sent to a resort house, and when she returned, the door locks were
replaced.

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructed Mr. Strizhov A.A., Head of the
Main Investigative Directorate of the Investigative Committee of Russia for Moscow, to organize a
procedural inspection on the fact of a possible violation of the rights of a retiree.
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